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A major impact on traffic will be generated by large vehicles associated with the 

Hymix concrete batching plant which will no longer be able to drive directly from the 

off-ramp into its very busy facility.  We are advised that at least 120 such vehicles each 

day use this off-ramp to reach their home destination in Bank Street.  Hymix has also 

indicated strongly that there is no intention to close this near-CBD plant any time soon, 

in their submission on the Blackwattle Bay State Significant Precinct Strategy produced 

by Infrastructure NSW. 

 

The impact on the route of the 501 bus service of the prohibition on driving North along 

Bank Street from the off-ramp was also addressed In our earlier submission (attached).  

We asked that TfNSW work with Pyrmont/Ultimo residents and businesses to ensure a 

continued bus service from the Western suburbs through Pyrmont to Central station.  

The 501 bus service is vital, not only for workers and visitors from the Western suburbs, 

but is the only public transport option for Pyrmont and Ultimo students to reach the 

Balmain Junior High School, noting that the Education Dept has excluded them from 

access to the Inner City HS, easily reached by the Dulwich Hill Light Rail service.  There 

has been absolutely no consultation with TfNSW on the future route of the 501 bus 

service ensuring it continues to access Pyrmont on its City-bound journey. 

 

We will be happy to attend hearings of the Committee of Inquiry to further elaborate 

our concerns about the proposed Western Distributor “Improvements” being 

implemented as a consequence of the major changes to traffic associated with the  

Rozelle Interchange . 

 

Ken Louden, Deputy Convenor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 




